
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED USE OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) FUNDS FOR FRANKLIN COUNTY’S FEDERAL FISCAL YEAR 

2021 CDBG PROGRAM 

 

Notice is hereby given that the Franklin County Planning Department will conduct a public 
hearing for the FY 2021 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program on 
Wednesday, October 6th, 2021 at 3:00 PM prevailing time at the Franklin County 
Administration Building Board Room, 272 N. Second Street, Chambersburg, PA. The meeting is 
open to all residents, groups, and organizations. The Administration Building Board Room is 
accessible to persons who are physically disabled.  If you wish to attend and require special 
accommodations, please notify the Franklin County Planning Department 72 hours in advance 
at (717) 261-3855.  Persons with hearing and/or speech impairments may contact the County 
through the PA Telecommunication Relay Services at 1-800-654-5984 or dial 7-1-1. A language 
interpreter may be requested for those persons with limited English proficiency. 

The purpose of this Public Hearing is to discuss the proposed projects and budget for the FY 
2021 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) application in general to be submitted to 
the Pennsylvania Department of Community and Economic Development (DCED). The budget 
is proposed as follows: 

Greencastle Borough – ADA Curb Ramps       $  67,000.00 
Boys and Girls Club of Chambersburg – Positive Action   $  30,000.00 
CONTACT Helpline – PA 211       $  10,920.00 
WCHS – Community Health Nursing Program    $  10,845.00 
WCHS – Safe Housing Fund       $  10,000.00   
Administration (18% of allocated funds)     $  23,177.00 
Total Allocation        $151,942.00 
 
Due to current requirements, this public hearing will be held in person and virtually. If you 
would like to attend virtually, please contact planning@franklincountypa.gov for call-in 
information and directions on how to attend.  
 
The County of Franklin does not discriminate in regards to race, color, religion, sex, national 
origin, disability or age in the provision, admission, employment, or access to the county’s 
services and programs. 

All interested persons, groups and organizations are encouraged to attend and will be afforded 
the opportunity to give oral testimony and/or present written comments concerning the 
proposed project of the County, eligible CDBG activities, and how those needs may be 
addressed by the use of CDBG funds.  For those who are unable to attend the Public Hearing, 
they may present written comments to the Franklin County Planning Department, 272 N. 
Second Street, Chambersburg, PA before October 13th, 2021. For further information contact: 
(717) 261-3855. 
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